
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN of a public hearing to be held by the City and County of 
Honolulu: 

PLACE: Kapolei Hale, Refuse Conference Room 201, 2nd Floor 
1000 Uluohia Street, Kapolei, Hawaii 96707 

DATE: April 8,2019 
TIME: 5:00 pm 

PUBLIC HEARING 
Public hearing notice published in the Honolulu StarAdvertiser on March 25, 2019. 

1. Waimanalo Gulch Sanitary Landfill (WGSL) 
Public Information Meeting 

A public information hearing to report to the public on the efforts of the City Council 
and the City Administration in regard to the continued use of the WGSL. This public 
hearing shall be in accordance with the terms of the ORDER ADOPTING THE CITY 
AND COUNTY OF HONOLULU PLANNING COMMISSION'S FINDINGS OF FACT, 
CONCLUSIONS OF LAW, AND DECISION AND ORDER WITH MODIFICATIONS certified 
on October 22, 2009, by the State of Hawai'i Land Use Commission in Docket No. 
SP09-403, In The Matter Of The Application Of The DEPARTMENT OF 
ENVIRONMENTAL SERVICES, CllY AND COUNTY OF HONOLULU, For a New Special 
Use Permit To Supercede Existing Special Use Permit To Allow A 92.5-Acre 
Expansion And Time Extension For Waimanalo Gulch, O'ahu, Hawai'i, Tax Map Key: 
9-2-03:72 And 73. 

All interested persons shall be afforded the opportunity of being heard. 

Information regarding this public hearing can be obtained by contacting the 
Department of Environmental Services, Refuse Division, 1000 Uluohia Street, Suite 
201, Kapolei, Hawaii 96707, telephone 768-3401. 

If you require special assistance, auxiliary aid and/or service to participate in this 
event (i.e. sign language interpreter; interpreter for language other than English, or 
wheelchair accessibility), please contact Ahmad Sadri at 768-3408 or email your 
request to asadri@honolulu.gov at least five (5) business days prior to the event. 
(SA1181412 3/25/19) 
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